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As my time in the Assistant Director’s seat comes to a close, I would like to pass along my top four recommendations to the MPA program for the program review. I appreciate the opportunity to share my views in this process. My views are informed collectively by my professional experience, discussions with both graduate and undergraduate students, program alumni, former Assistant Directors of the MPA-tribal governance program, faculty and staff in all our graduate programs, as well as faculty and staff in the Native Programs planning unit. I’ve also detailed the recommendation for a Tribal Governance Co-Director below this list.

1. Provide leadership in addressing issues of diversity and equity within our program and campus-wide. “Be the change we wish to see in the world,” and provide support for working across significant differences – so we can better meet our mission.

2. Create structures which will effectively represent tribal perspectives and provide real tribal expertise, especially in the field of Indian education, at the highest levels of decision making within the MPA program and the college itself. For example, a Tribal Liaison for the college, a Co-Director for the MPA-Tribal Governance program, and a Tribal governance advisory board.

3. Create a plan of action to address the need for resources through tribal–specific and other fundraising efforts, and building a greater and more responsive community presence.

4. Improve student support and enrollment services for graduate students and evening and weekend students by designing and implementing student-centered approaches.

MPA – Tribal concentration Co-Director: 

To ensure the long-term sustainability of the Tribal Governance concentration, the creation of a Co-Director position specifically for this concentration is recommended. The role would provide leadership and advocacy for the Tribal Governance cohort both internally and externally, and work with the MPA General Co-Director collaboratively to coordinate curriculum and activities. The MPA-Tribal Governance concentration Co-Director would be responsible for supervising the Assistant Director for the Tribal cohort, for holding the big-picture for strategic planning and management purposes, and providing a public face of the program by being a program liaison for tribes, state and federal agencies and other organizations. Significantly, the Tribal Co-Director would be responsible for fundraising for their own position, as well as raising monies through tribal and outside funding organizations to support faculty lines, student scholarships and program-wide initiatives. The Tribal Co-Director’s duties would include supporting students directly with tribally-focused research, and the position would be required to teach part-time as a faculty member. The MPA-Tribal Governance concentration would greatly benefit from having direct leadership by an expert in the fields of Tribal Administration and Indian education, who would be able to provide a connection to the tribal communities we serve and bring in funding to maintain and build the program.

